UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-K

(Mark One)

[X] ANNUAL REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the fiscal year ended October 31, 2013

or

[] TRANSITION REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the transition period from [] to []

Commission file number: 333-186321

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC.

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

<u>Nevada</u>

(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

(I.R.S. Employer Identification No.) 33155

<u>45-069288</u>2

(Zip Code)

<u>6317 SW 16TH STREET, MIAMI, FL</u> (Address of principal executive offices)

Registrant's telephone number, including area code: (786) 505-4434

Securities registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Act:

Name of Each Exchange On Which Registered N/A

Title of Each Class

Securities registered pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Act: None.

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act. Yes [] No [X]

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is not required to file reports pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Act. Yes [] No [X]

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant: (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to file such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the last 90 days.

Yes [X] No []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has submitted electronically and posted on its corporate Website, if any, every Interactive Data File required to be submitted and posted pursuant to Rule 405 of Regulation S-T (§232.405 of this chapter) during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registration statement was required to submit and post such files).

Yes [X] No []

Indicate by check mark if disclosure of delinquent filers pursuant to Item 405 of Regulation S-K (§229.405 of this chapter) is not contained herein, and will not be contained, to the best of registrant's knowledge, in definitive proxy or information statements incorporated by reference in Part III of this Form 10-K or any amendment to this Form 10-K. []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See definition of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer" and "smaller reporting company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

 Large accelerated filer []
 Accelerated filer []

 Non-accelerated filer []
 (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)

 Smaller reporting company [X]

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Act). Yes [] No [X]

The aggregate market value of Common Stock held by non-affiliates of the Registrant on April 30, 2013, was \$Nil based on a \$Nil average bid and asked price of such common equity, as of the last business day of the registrant's most recently completed second fiscal quarter. (There was no bid or ask price of our common shares during this quarter).

Indicate the number of shares outstanding of each of the registrant's classes of common stock as of the latest practicable date.

3,623,500 as of January 22, 2014

DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE

None.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Page</u>

	PARTI	
Item 1.	Business	4
Item 1A.	Risk Factors	8
Item 1B.	Unresolved Staff Comments	8
Item 2.	<u>Properties</u>	8
Item 3.	Legal Proceedings	9
Item 4.	Mine Safety Disclosures	9
	PART II	
Item 5.	Market for Registrant's Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities	9
Item 6.	Selected Financial Data	10
Item 7.	Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	10
Item 7A.	Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk	13
Item 8.	Financial Statements and Supplementary Data	14
Item 9.	Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure	28
Item 9A.	Controls and Procedures	28
Item 9B.	Other Information	29
	PART III	
Item 10.	Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance	29
Item 11.	Executive Compensation	33
Item 12.	Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters	35
Item 13.	Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence	36
Item 14.	Principal Accounting Fees and Services	37
	PART IV	
Item 15.	Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules	38

Item 15. Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules

PART I

Cautionary Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements

Except for historical information, this annual report contains forward-looking statements. Such forward-looking statements involve risks and uncertainties, including, among other things, statements regarding our business strategy, future revenues and anticipated costs and expenses. Such forward-looking statements include, among others, those statements including the words "expects," "anticipates," "intends," "believes" and similar language. Our actual results may differ significantly from those projected in the forward-looking statements. Factors that might cause or contribute to such differences include, but are not limited to, those discussed in the sections "Business," "Risk Factors" and "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations." You should carefully review the risks described in this Annual Report on Form 10-K and in other documents we file from time to time with the Securities and Exchange Commission. You are cautioned not to place undue reliance on the forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date of this report. We undertake no obligation to publicly release any revisions to the forward-looking statements or reflect events or circumstances after the date of this document.

Although we believe that the expectations reflected in these forward-looking statements are based on reasonable assumptions, there are a number of risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from such forward-looking statements.

All references in this Form 10-K to "Company," "Load Guard Logistics," "Load Guard," "we," "us" or "our" mean Load Guard Logistics, Inc. and its subsidiary, LGT, Inc., through which we conduct our activities, unless otherwise indicated.

Item 1. Business

Business Development

Load Guard Logistics, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Nevada on March 16, 2011, as Load Guard Transportation, Inc. The Company changed its name to Load Guard Logistics, Inc. on November 6, 2012. Load Guard Logistics, incorporated a wholly owned subsidiary in the State of Florida on March 18, 2011, called LGT, Inc. Our fiscal year end is October 31. The company's business address is 6317 SW 16th Street, Miami, FL 33155. The telephone number is 786-505-4434.

Load Guard Logistics, Inc. has revenues of \$339,926 and had a net loss of \$3,782 for the year ended October 31, 2013, and had \$52,186 of cash on hand at October 31, 2013. In addition to revenues, we have relied upon the sale of our securities to our corporate officers and directors and to unrelated shareholders.

Load Guard has never declared bankruptcy, been in receivership, or involved in any kind of legal proceeding.

Principal Products, Services and Their Markets

We are a transportation and logistics company engaged primarily in hauling truckload shipments of general commodities in both interstate and intrastate commerce. Our truckload shipments are comprised of regional short-haul transport of a variety of consumer nondurable products and other commodities in truckload quantities within geographic regions across the United States using dry van trailers. We can operate throughout the 48 contiguous U.S. states pursuant to operating authority, both common and contract, granted by the DOT and pursuant to intrastate authority granted by various U.S. states. The principal types of freight we transport include retail store merchandise, consumer and grocery products and manufactured products. We focus on transporting consumer nondurable products that generally ship more consistently throughout the year and whose volumes are generally more stable during a slowdown in the economy.

We aim to provide superior on-time customer service for our brokers. We do this by maintaining our equipment in the best possible condition and monitoring our drivers on performance. We are not large enough to engage specific shippers directly, so we focus on building relationships with large brokers. By providing reliable service to our brokers, we have been able to obtain repeat contracts and are offered more lucrative routes on occasion. Being based in Miami, FL we strive to serve mainly the southern states. We frequently service FL, AL, SC, NC, LA, MS, GA, and TX. We occasionally will go further north and provide service to states such as IN, VA, OH and IL. We try to maintain routes with whom our drivers are most familiar, for consistency and to avoid extreme weather conditions in the winter months.

As we grow our business, we will aim to deal directly with customers on their shipping needs. At this time we are not equipped to provide consistent service to select customers, and as a consequence large trucking companies and brokers dominate direct access to shippers. While brokers are reliable for finding loads and for providing quick payment, they are also earning fees for these services. Further, brokers advertise their loads internally amongst all brokers and externally on their websites. Small trucking companies, such as ourselves, do actively monitor these postings and all loads are contracted on a first come tender basis. During slow periods, we can encounter excessive competition for loads on our routes. For example, we have found that being located in Miami, FL it is frequently difficult for obtaining good rates leaving the state, whereas, we tend to earn a premium on rates coming back to Miami. We recently added a temperature-controlled ("reefer") trailer to assist with our shipments out of FL, as we feel we can earn premiums on loads that are perishable and that need to be shipped out of Florida. Additionally, our reefer can operate as a regular dry van for non-perishable loads.

Revenue Equipment

As of January 1, 2014, we operated one (1) company tractor and trailer and have three (3) tractors and trailers owned by independent contractors.

We currently own the following equipment:

- · 2005 Freightliner tractor
- 2004 Utility Thermo King 53' temperature-controlled (reefer) trailer

We generate revenues from the movement of freight.

Insurance and Claims

The primary risks for which we obtain insurance are cargo loss and damage, personal injury, and property damage. We maintain insurance with licensed insurance carriers in amounts that are required by our brokers with whom we contract for loads. Although we believe the aggregate insurance limits should be sufficient to cover reasonably expected claims, it is possible that one or more claims could exceed our aggregate coverage limits. While we have experienced relatively good conditions in the insurance markets, since inception, an unexpected loss or changing conditions in the insurance market could adversely affect premium levels. As a result, our insurance and claims expense could increase. If these expenses increase, if we experience a claim in excess of our coverage limits, or if we experience a claim for which coverage is not provided, our results of operations and financial condition would be materially and adversely affected.

Seasonality

In the trucking industry, revenues generally follow a seasonal pattern. Peak freight demand has historically occurred in the months of September, October and November. After the December holiday season and during the remaining winter months, freight volumes are typically lower because some customers reduce shipment levels. Operating expenses historically are higher in the winter months due primarily to decreased fuel efficiency, increased cold weather-related maintenance costs of revenue equipment and increased insurance and claims costs attributed to adverse winter weather conditions. Revenue can also be affected by bad weather, holidays and the number of business days that occur during a given period because revenue is directly related to the available working days of shippers.

Employee Associates and Independent Contractors

As of January 1, 2014, we employed one (1) driver for the trucking operation and have three (3) service contracts with an independent contractor who provides both a tractor and a driver. Our professional drivers are compensated on a per-mile basis.

We also recognize that our independent contractors complement our company-employed drivers. The independent contractors supply their own tractor and driver and are responsible for their operating expenses. Because the independent contractors provide their own tractor, less financial capital is required from us. We intend to maintain our emphasis on independent contractor recruiting, in addition to company driver recruitment.

The Company's officers and directors are the only other employees of the Company at this time. Francisco Mendez is being paid \$500 per week for his services as corporate Secretary and to work with maintaining the equipment and monitoring contractors. He also has a commercial driver's license and has agreed to act as a back-up driver. He will be paid for any loads he delivers in addition to his weekly salary.

As of the date of this Report, there are no contracts with any employees or our independent contractors. Employees and/or our independent contractors can leave and work with other firms at any time.

Regulation

We are a motor carrier regulated by the Department of Transportation ("DOT") in the United States. The DOT generally governs matters such as safety requirements, registration to engage in motor carrier operations, drivers' hours of service and certain mergers, consolidations and acquisitions. A conditional or unsatisfactory DOT safety rating could adversely affect us because some of our customer contracts require a satisfactory rating. Equipment weight and dimensions are also subject to federal, state and international regulations with which we strive to comply.

The FMCSA ("Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration") continues its implementation of the new Compliance, Safety, Accountability ("CSA") safety initiative, which monitors the safety performance of both individual drivers and carriers. In December 2010, the FMCSA made public on its website the Safety Measurement System ("SMS"), which includes specific safety rating measurement and percentile ranking scores for over 500,000 trucking companies. Through the SMS, the public can access carrier scores and data (including a carrier's roadside safety inspection, out-of-service and moving violation histories) for five Behavior Analysis and Safety Improvement Categories ("BASICs").

All truckload carriers are subject to the hours of service ("HOS") regulations (the "HOS Regulations") issued by the FMCSA. In December 2011, the FMCSA adopted and issued a final rule that amended the HOS Regulations as follows: (i) drivers can only use the 34-hour restart once every seven calendar days and the 34-hour period must include two periods between 1:00 a.m. and 5:00 a.m.; (ii) drivers may drive only if eight hours or less have passed since the end of the driver's last off-duty period of at least 30 minutes; (iii) on-duty time does not include any time resting in a parked commercial motor vehicle ("CMV") and in a moving property-carrying CMV; it does not include up to two hours in the passenger seat immediately before or after the eight consecutive hours in the sleeper-berth; and (iv) driving (or allowing a driver to drive) three or more hours beyond the driving-time limit may be considered an egregious violation and may be subject to the maximum civil penalties. The final rule for the limitations on the minimum 34-hour restarts and the rest breaks is effective on July 1, 2013, and the final rule for the on-duty time and penalties is effective on February 27, 2012. When implemented, more drivers and more trucks may be needed to transport the existing amount of truck freight in the market, and the resulting negative effect would likely be cost increases to carriers, shippers and consumers. We are currently evaluating the new provisions and the expected impact, if any, on our truck productivity and operating costs.

Our operations are subject to various federal, state and local environmental laws and regulations, many of which are implemented by the EPA and similar state regulatory agencies. These laws and regulations govern the management of hazardous wastes, discharge of pollutants into the air and surface and underground waters and disposal of certain substances. We do not believe that compliance with these regulations has a material effect on our capital expenditures, earnings and competitive position.

The EPA mandated a series of stringent engine emissions standards for all newly manufactured truck engines, which became effective in October 2002, January 2007 and January 2010, resulting in increases in the costs of new trucks. The 2010 regulations required a significant decrease in particulate matter (soot and ash) and nitrogen oxide emitted from on-road diesel engines. Engine manufacturers responded to the 2010 standards by modifying engines to produce cleaner combustion with selective catalytic reduction ("SCR") or exhaust gas recirculation ("EGR") technologies to remove pollutants from exhaust gases exiting the combustion chamber. The SCR technology also requires the ongoing periodic use of a urea-based diesel exhaust fluid. Trucks with 2010-standard engines have a higher purchase price than trucks manufactured to meet the 2007 standards, but are more fuel efficient.

California also enacted restrictions on transport refrigeration unit ("TRU") emissions that require companies to operate compliant TRUs in California. The California regulations apply not only to California intrastate carriers, but also to carriers outside of California who wish to enter the state with TRUs. In January 2009, the EPA enabled California to phase in its Low-Emission TRU In-Use Performance Standards over several years. Enforcement of California's in-use performance standards for TRU engines began in January 2010 for 2002 and older TRUs and will be phased in annually for later model years. We have complied with all compliance deadlines through December 31, 2011, that applied to model year 2004 and older TRU engines. California also required the registration of all California-based TRUs by July 31, 2009. For compliance purposes, we won't complete the California TRU registration process and thus it is our plan not to transport to California.

California also adopted new regulations to improve the fuel efficiency of heavy-duty tractors that pull 53-foot or longer box-type trailers within the state. The tractors and trailers subject to these regulations must either use EPA SmartWay-certified tractors and trailers or retrofit their existing fleet with SmartWay-verified technologies that have been demonstrated to meet or exceed fuel savings percentages specified in the regulations. Examples of these technologies include tractor and trailer aerodynamics packages (such as tractor fairings and trailer skirts) and the use of low-rolling resistance tires on both tractors and trailers. Enforcement of these regulations for 2011 model year equipment began in January 2010, and will be phased in over several years for older equipment. Going forward, we will evaluate the complying with these CARB regulations. We do not currently ship to California and do not plan to add California to our routes.

⁷

Industry and Competition

The freight transportation industry is highly competitive and includes thousands of trucking and non-asset-based logistics companies. We have no share of the markets we target. Competition for the freight we transport is based primarily on service, efficiency, available capacity and, to some degree, on freight rates alone. We are insignificant in the truckload transportation industry.

The principle means of competition in the truckload segment of the industry are service and price, with rate discounting being particularly intense during the economic downturns. We are forced to compete primarily on the basis of rates, although we strive to offer the best service possible. However, we are dependent on large freight brokers to post rates in public that are then bid on by other smaller trucking companies, such as ourselves, and have no control on what other companies will accept for shipments. We are striving to build strong service relationships with companies for specific routes in our geographic area. It is our desire to move toward the dedicated freight segment, whereby we agree to make our equipment and drivers available to a specific customer for shipments over particular routes at specific times. We feel offering drivers specific routes will further aid us in driver recruitment and retention. Not being able to get stronger revenues more consistently will hamper our cash flow and thus our ability to purchase newer equipment. We are extremely sensitive to price fluctuations in fuel, maintenance costs and driver expenses.

Internet Website

We maintain an Internet website where you can find additional information regarding our business and operations. The website address is *www.loadguardlogistics.com*. On the website, we make certain investor information available free of charge, including our Annual Report on Form 10-K and Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q, and any amendments to such reports filed or furnished pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Exchange Act. This information is included on our website as soon as reasonably practicable after we electronically file or furnish such materials to the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC"). The website also includes Interactive Data Files required to be posted pursuant to Rule 405 of SEC Regulation S-T. Information provided on our website is not incorporated by reference into this Form 10-K.

Item 1A. Risk Factors

As a "smaller reporting company", we are not required to provide the information required by this Item.

Item 1B. Unresolved Staff Comments

As a "smaller reporting company", we are not required to provide the information required by this Item.

Item 2. Properties

Load Guard Logistics' principal business and corporate address is 6317 SW 16th St, Miami, FL 33155; the telephone number is (786) 505-4434. The space is being provided by our President on a rent-free basis. We have no intention of finding, in the near future, another office space to rent during the development stage of the company.

Load Guard Logistics does not currently have any investments or interests in any real estate, nor do we have investments or an interest in any real estate mortgages or securities of persons engaged in real estate activities.

Item 3. Legal Proceedings

We know of no material, existing or pending legal proceedings against our company, nor are we involved as a plaintiff in any material proceeding or pending litigation. There are no proceedings in which our director, officer or any affiliates, or any registered or beneficial shareholder, is an adverse party or has a material interest adverse to our interest.

Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures

Not applicable.

PART II

Item 5. Market for Registrant's Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities

Market Information

Our common stock is not yet quoted on the OTC Bulletin Board (OTCBB). Accordingly, there is no present market for our securities.

Holders

As of January 1, 2014, there were 29 stockholders of record and an aggregate of 3,623,500 shares of our common stock were issued and outstanding. Of these common shares, 2,302,500 are restricted shares held by our 2 officers and directors and 1,321,000 common shares are issued in registered form to 27 unrelated investors. The transfer agent of our company's common stock is ClearTrust, LLC. Clear Trust is located at 16540 Pointe Village Dr., Suite 206, Lutz, FL 33558.

Description of Securities

The authorized capital stock of our company consists of 100,000,000 of common stock, at \$0.001 par value, and 10,000,000 shares of preferred stock, at \$0.001 par value.

Dividend Policy

We have not paid any cash dividends on our common stock and have no present intention of paying any dividends on the shares of our common stock. Our current policy is to retain earnings, if any, for use in our operations and in the development of our business. Our future dividend policy will be determined from time to time by our Board of Directors.

Equity Compensation Plan Information

We do not have in effect any compensation plans under which our equity securities are authorized for issuance and we do not have any outstanding stock options.

Recent Sales of Unregistered Securities; Use of Proceeds from Registered Securities

We did not sell any equity securities which were not registered under the Securities Act during the year ended October 31, 2013, that were not otherwise disclosed on our current reports on Form 8-K filed during the year ended October 31, 2013.

During October 2013, we sold 476,000 shares at \$0.05 per share for total proceeds of \$23,800 under our recent S-1 Registration Statement offering. On November 1, 2013, the Company closed its Offering and will not sell any additional shares under the Prospectus.

Our use of proceeds, of \$23,800, from our prospectus will be allocated solely to working capital needs.

Purchase of Equity Securities by the Issuer and Affiliated Purchasers

We did not purchase any of our shares of common stock or other securities during our fourth quarter of our fiscal year ended October 31, 2013.

Item 6. Selected Financial Data

As a "smaller reporting company," we are not required to provide the information required by this Item.

Item 7. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations

The following discussion should be read in conjunction with our audited financial statements and the related notes that appear elsewhere in this annual report. The following discussion contains forward-looking statements that reflect our plans, estimates and beliefs. Our actual results could differ materially from those discussed in the forward-looking statements. Factors that could cause or contribute to such differences include, but are not limited to those discussed below and elsewhere in this annual report,.

Our audited financial statements are stated in United States Dollars and are prepared in accordance with United States Generally Accepted Accounting Principles.

Critical Accounting Policies

We prepare our consolidated financial statements in conformity with GAAP, which requires management to make certain estimates and apply judgments. We base our estimates and judgments on historical experience, current trends and other factors that management believes to be important at the time the consolidated financial statements are prepared. Due to the need to make estimates about the effect of matters that are inherently uncertain, materially different amounts could be reported under different conditions or using different assumptions. On a regular basis, we review our critical accounting policies and how they are applied in the preparation of our consolidated financial statements.

While we believe that the historical experience, current trends and other factors considered support the preparation of our consolidated financial statements in conformity with GAAP, actual results could differ from our estimates and such differences could be material.



Results of Operations

The following summary of our results of operations, for the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012, should be read in conjunction with our audited consolidated financial statements, for the year ended October 31, 2013, as included in this Form 10-K.

Our operations commenced in October 2012, as such comparative numbers prior to this are not reflective of our results for the year ended October 31, 2013, due to the recent start of these operations.

Our financial results for the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012, are summarized as follows:

	Year Ended October 31,			
	2013	2012		
Operating revenues	\$ 339,926 \$	16,243		
Operating expenses	347,168	12,126		
Operating income (loss)	(7,242)	4,117		
Other income (expense)	3,460	638		
Recovery (provision) for income tax	-	-		
Net Income (Loss)	\$ (3,782)\$	4,755		

Revenue

Revenue commenced during October 2012 from our trucking operations through our wholly-owned subsidiary LGT, Inc. We earned revenues of \$339,926 for the year ended October 31, 2013, compared to revenues of \$16,243 for the year ended October 31, 2012. For the year ended October 31, 2013, we earned \$290,265 from direct trucking revenues, \$41,753 in brokerage income from our independent contractors, and \$7,907 from fuel surcharges.

Expenses

Our total operating expenses for the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012 are outlined in the table below:

	Ye	Year Ended October 31,			
	201	3	2012		
Fuel and fuel taxes	\$	131,341	\$ 5,356		
Salaries and wages		87,870	2,639		
Operations and maintenance		67,298	396		
Professional fees		32,164	1,204		
Depreciation and amortization		10,873	-		
General and administrative		17,622	2,531		
Total	\$	347,168	\$ 12,126		

Expenses for the years ended October 31, 2013, increased as compared to the period in 2012 as a result of commencing operations in October 2012.

Our fuel costs represented 44% of trucking revenues and fuel surcharges for the year ended October 31, 2013. This is high for what is expected going forward, however, fuel is one of our largest direct expenses. Fuel for the periods was high, mainly as a result of our trucking revenues being low on a per mileage basis, due to the competitive tender system of dealing with freight brokers. Wages of \$87,870, which represent 30% of trucking revenue for the year ended October 31, 2013, are for the costs of our drivers and the salary one of our officers. Operations and maintenance costs of \$67,298 or 23% of

trucking revenue for the year ended October 31, 2013, represents cost related to parts and maintenance of our tractors and trailers as well as general operational expenses, such as for insurance, tolls, and scales. Maintenance costs, as a percentage of trucking revenues, are expected to be consistent in future periods. Professional fees of \$32,164 for the year ended October 31, 2013 as compared to \$550 for 2012, are primarily due to the cost of filing our S-1 registration statement and continued compliance with the SEC. We expect professional fees, mainly from legal and accounting, to increase somewhat due to ongoing SEC reporting requirements. Our general and administrative fees are for general office expenses and other operating costs not directly related to our trucking business. General and administrative fees increased \$15,091 for the year ended October 31, 2013.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

General

As of October 31, 2013, the Company had \$52,186 in cash and cash equivalents. The Company expects current cash and operating income to be sufficient to meet its financial needs for continuing operations over the next twelve months. To meet our need for cash we raised money from our recent Offering. We sold 476,000 shares for total proceeds of \$23,800, prior to closing the Offering on November 1, 2013. Additionally, our officers and directors have loaned us funds for the purchase of property and equipment. As of October 31, 2013, Francisco Mendez is owed \$25,000 for the sale of his truck to the Company. This loan is non-interest bearing. Yosbani Mendez loaned the Company \$32,000 for the purchase of a truck and trailer. The loan carries an interest rate of 8%. As of October 31, 2013, there was \$22,000 still owning on this loan.

Liquidity and Financial Condition

Working Capital

	At	At	
	October 31,	October 31,	Increase/
	2013	2012	(Decrease)
Current Assets	\$ 106,134 \$	38,348 \$	67,786
Current Liabilities	\$ 62,317 \$	4,325 \$	57,992
Working Capital	\$ 43,817 \$	34,023 \$	9,794

Cash Flows

	Year Ended October 31,				
		2013	2012		
Net Cash Provided by (Used in) Operating Activities	\$	(14,495)\$	1,928		
Net Cash Used in Investing Activities	\$	(38,116) \$	-		
Net Cash Provided by Financing Activities	\$	78,393 \$	-		
Net Increase (decrease) in Cash During the Period	\$	25,782 \$	10,562		

Limited Operating History; Need for Additional Capital

There is no historical financial information about us on which to base an evaluation of our performance. We were previously a development stage company and have generated minimal revenues from operations. We cannot guarantee we will be successful in our business operations. Our business is subject to risks inherent in the establishment of a new business enterprise in a highly competitive industry, including limited capital resources, and possible cost overruns due to the price and cost increases in supplies and services.

The Company believes it has enough cash on hand or will be able to generate enough income from operations to pay operating costs for the next twelve months. However, should there be any unforeseen circumstances, the officers and directors have generally indicated a willingness to provide services and financial contributions if necessary.

We have no plans to undertake any product research and development during the next twelve months. There are also no plans or expectations to acquire or sell any plant or plant equipment in the first year of operations.

Liquidity

We have no known demands or commitments and are not aware of any events or uncertainties as of October 31, 2013 that will result in or that are reasonably likely to materially increase or decrease our current liquidity.

Capital Resources.

We had no material commitments for capital expenditures as of October 31, 2013 and 2012.

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

We do not have any off-balance sheet arrangements that have or are reasonably likely to have a current or future effect on our financial condition, changes in financial condition, revenues or expenses, results of operations, liquidity, capital expenditures or capital resources that is material to investors.

Recent Accounting Pronouncements

Except for rules and interpretive releases of the SEC under authority of federal securities laws and a limited number of grandfathered standards, the FASB Accounting Standards CodificationTM ("ASC") is the sole source of authoritative GAAP literature recognized by the FASB and applicable to our company. Management has reviewed the aforementioned rules and releases and believes any effect will not have a material impact on our company's present or future consolidated financial statements.

Item 7A. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk

As a "smaller reporting company", we are not required to provide the information required by this Item.

Item 8. Financial Statements and Supplementary Data

INDEX TO AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

For the Years Ended October 31, 2013 and 212:

	<u>Page</u>
Reports of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firms	15
Consolidated Balance Sheets	17
Consolidated Statements of Operations	18
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity (Deficit)	19
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows	20
	• •
Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements	21



Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Directors and Shareholders: Load Guard Logistics, Inc.

We have audited the consolidated balance sheet of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. as of October 31, 2013 and the related consolidated statement of operations, changes in stockholders' equity, and consolidated cash flows for the year then ended. These consolidated financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these consolidated financial statements based on our audit. The consolidated financial statements of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. as of October 31, 2012, were audited by other auditors whose report dated January 30, 2013, expressed an unqualified opinion on those statements, except that the report contained an explanatory paragraph stating that there was substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern

We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements were free of material misstatement. The Company was not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audit included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that were appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements, referred to above, present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. as of October 31, 2012 and results of its consolidated operations and its consolidated cash flows for the year then ended, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

The accompanying consolidated financial statements have been prepared assuming the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 3 to the financial statements, the Company does not have a history of sustained net income and has earned insufficient revenue to satisfy its operating cash flow requirements. The Company requires additional equity or debt financing to meet the operating and capital cash flows required to fully implement its business plan. These conditions raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. Further information and management's plans in regard to this uncertainty were also described in Note 3. The consolidated financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

missines & Co CPA: LLC

Messineo & Co., CPAs, LLC Clearwater, Florida December 23, 2013



2451 North McMullen Booth Road Suite 308 Clearwater, FL 33759 855.334.0934 Toll free

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Directors and Shareholders: Load Guard Logistics, Inc.

We have audited the consolidated balance sheet of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. (a development stage company) as of October 31, 2012 and the related consolidated statement of operations, changes in stockholders' equity, and consolidated cash flows for the year ended October 31, 2012. These consolidated financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility was to express an opinion on these consolidated financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements were free of material misstatement. The Company was not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audit included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that were appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements, referred to above, present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. as of October 31, 2012 and results of its operations and its cash flows for the year then ended, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

The accompanying consolidated financial statements have been prepared assuming the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 3 to the financial statements, the Company has earned minimal revenue since inception. These conditions raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. Further information and management's plans in regard to this uncertainty were also described in Note 3. The consolidated financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

/s/ DKM Certified Public Accountants DKM Certified Public Accountants Clearwater, Florida January 30, 2013

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

	October 31,			
	2	2013		2012
ASSETS				
Current assets:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	52,186	\$	26,404
Accounts receivable, less allowance of \$0		25,338		6,906
Prepaid expenses		15,591		-
Notes receivable		13,019		-
Note receivable, related party		-		5,038
Total current assets		106,134		38,348
Note receivable, related party - non-current		-		4,536
Equipment, net of accumulated depreciation of \$7,912 and \$0, respectively		39,560		-
Total assets	\$	145,694	\$	42,884
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY				
Current liabilities:				
Accounts payable and accrued liabilities	\$	15,079	\$	4,079
Taxes payable		-		246
Notes payable, related parties		47,238		-
Total current liabilities		62,317		4,325
Total liabilities		62,317		4,325
Stockholders' equity:				
Preferred stock, \$0.001 par value, 20,000,000 shares authorized;				
none issued and outstanding		-		-
Common stock, \$0.001 par value, 100,000,000 shares authorized;				
3,623,500 and 2,527,500 shares issued and outstanding, respectively		3,623		2,527
Additional paid-in capital		83,077		35,573
Retained earnings (deficit)		(3,323)		459
Total stockholders' equity		83,377		38,559
Total liabilities and stockholders' equity	\$	145,694	\$	42,884

See Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

	Years Ended October 31,				
	 2013		2012		
Operating revenues	\$ 339,926	\$	16,243		
Operating expenses:					
Fuel and fuel taxes	131,341		5,356		
Salaries and wages	87,870		2,639		
Operations and maintenance	67,298		396		
Professional fees	32,164		1,204		
General and administrative	28,495		2,531		
Total operating expenses	347,168		12,126		
Operating income (loss)	(7,242)		4,117		
Other income (expense)					
Interest expense	(2,151)		-		
Interest income	789		638		
Gain on insurance claim	6,506		-		
Loss on disposal of equipment	(1,684)		-		
Total other income (expense)	3,460		638		
Income (loss) before income taxes	(3,782)		4,755		
Provision for income taxes	 -		(246)		
Net income (loss)	\$ (3,782)	\$	4,509		
Basic and diluted income (loss) per common share	\$ (0.00)	\$	0.00		
Weighted-average number of common shares outstanding	 3,119,184		2,332,746		

See Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY

	Prefer	red Stock		Comm	ion Stocl	k	Ad	ditional		letained arnings		Total kholders'
	Shares	Amo	unt	Shares	An	nount	Paid-	in Capital	(Deficit)	F	Equity
BALANCE, October 31, 2011	-	\$	-	2,325,000	\$	2,325	\$	27,675	\$	(4,050)	\$	25,950
Common shares issued for cash at \$0.04 per share on October 18, 2012	-		_	202,500		202		7,898		-		8,100
Net income	-		-	-		-		-		4,509		4,509
BALANCE, October 31, 2012	-		-	2,527,500		2,527		35,573		459		38,559
Common shares issued for cash at \$0.04 per share on November 25, 2012	-		_	620,000		620		24,180		-		24,800
Common shares issued for cash at \$0.05 per share on October 28, 2013	-		_	476,000		476		23,324		_		23,800
Net income	-		-	-		-		_		(3,782)		(3,782)
BALANCE, October 31, 2013	-	\$	-	3,623,500	\$	3,623	\$	83,077	\$	(3,323)	\$	83,377

See Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

	Years Ended October 31,			
		2013		2012
Cash flows from operating activities:				
Net income (loss)	\$	(3,782)	\$	4,509
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided by operating activities:				
Depreciation		10,872		-
Loss on disposal of equipment		1,684		-
Changes in certain working capital items:				
Accounts receivable, net		(18,432)		(6,906)
Prepaid expenses		(15,591)		-
Accounts payable and accrued liabilities		10,754		4,325
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities		(14,495)		1,928
Cash flows from investing activities:				
Purchases of equipment		(49,116)		-
Proceeds from sale of equipment		11,000		-
Net cash used in investing activities		(38,116)		-
Cash flows from financing activities:				
Issuance of notes receivable		(7,500)		-
Payments received from notes receivable		15,055		-
Proceeds from loans		32,000		2,462
Repayments on loans		(9,762)		-
Proceeds from issuance of common stock		48,600		8.100
Net cash provided by financing activities		78,393		10,562
		,0,0,0		10,002
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents		25,782		12,490
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of period		26,404		13,914
Cash and cash equivalents, end of the period	\$	52,186	\$	26,404
Supplemental cash flow disclosure:				
Interest paid	\$	2,151	\$	-
Income taxes paid	\$	106	\$	
Non-cash transactions				
Purchase of equipment in exchange for note payable	\$	25,000	\$	-
Sale of equipment for cash and exchange of note receivable	\$	11,000	\$	-

See Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements October 31, 2013 and 2012

NOTE 1 - ORGANIZATION AND DESCRIPTION OF BUSINESS

Load Guard Logistics, Inc. (the "Company") is a Nevada corporation incorporated on March 16, 2011, and is based in Miami, FL. The company was originally incorporated as Load Guard Transportation, Inc. and changed its name to Load Guard Logistics, Inc. on November 6, 2012. The Company incorporated a wholly-owned subsidiary, "LGT, Inc." in Florida on March 18, 2011. The Company's fiscal year end is October 31.

The Company operates as a transportation and delivery services company. We generate revenues from the actual movement of freight from shippers to consignees as well as serving as a logistics provider by arranging for others to provide the transportation services.

NOTE 2 - SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

Basis of Consolidation

These financial statements include the accounts of the Company and the wholly-owned subsidiary, LGT, Inc. All material intercompany balances and transactions have been eliminated.

Basis of Presentation

The Consolidated Financial Statements and related disclosures have been prepared pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC"). The Financial Statements have been prepared using the accrual basis of accounting in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles ("GAAP") of the United States.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements. The estimates and judgments will also affect the reported amounts for certain revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from these good faith estimates and judgments.

Reclassifications

Certain amounts in the prior period financial statements have been reclassified to conform to the current period presentation. These reclassifications had no effect on reported income.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

Cash and cash equivalents include cash in banks, money market funds, and certificates of term deposits with maturities of three months or less.

Accounts Receivable

The Company extends credit to its customers in the normal course of business. The Company performs ongoing credit evaluations and generally does not require collateral. Trade accounts receivable are recorded at their invoiced amounts, net of allowance for doubtful accounts. The Company evaluates the adequacy of its allowance for doubtful accounts quarterly. Accounts outstanding longer than contractual payment terms are considered past due and are reviewed individually for collectability. The Company maintains reserves for potential credit losses based upon its loss history and specific receivables aging analysis. Receivable balances are written off when collection is deemed unlikely. Management's evaluation of outstanding balances determined that an allowance, as of October 31, 2013 and 2012 was not considered necessary, based on history and its subsequent collections.



Concentration Risk

For the year ending October 31 2013, the Company recognized revenues from two customers, in the amouniof approximately \$195,800 or 67.4% of total revenues. The same two customers account for approximately \$20,500 or 81.1% of total receivables.

Equipment

Property and equipment is stated at cost. Depreciation is computed by the straight-line method over estimated useful lives (5 years). Historical costs are reviewed and evaluated for their net realizable value of the assets. The carrying amount of all long-lived assets is evaluated periodically to determine if adjustment to the depreciation period or the unamortized balance is warranted. Based upon its most recent analysis, the Company believes that no impairment of property and equipment existed at October 31, 2013 and 2012.

Long-lived assets such as property, equipment and identifiable intangibles are reviewed for impairment whenever facts and circumstances indicate that the carrying value may not be recoverable. When required impairment losses on assets to be held and used are recognized based on the fair value of the asset. The fair value is determined based on estimates of future cash flows, market value of similar assets, if available, or independent appraisals, if required. If the carrying amount of the long-lived asset is not recoverable from its undiscounted cash flows, an impairment loss is recognized for the difference between the carrying amount and fair value of the asset. When fair values are not available, the Company estimates fair value using the expected future cash flows discounted at a rate commensurate with the risk associated with the recovery of the assets. We did not recognize any impairment losses for any periods presented.

Net Income (Loss) Per Share of Common Stock

The Company follows ASC 260, "*Earnings per Share*," ("EPS") which requires presentation of basic EPS on the face of the income statement for all entities with complex capital structures and requires a reconciliation of the numerator and denominator of the basic EPS computation. In the accompanying financial statements, basic earnings (loss) per share is computed by dividing net loss by the weighted average number of shares of common stock outstanding during the period.

The following table sets forth the computation of basic and diluted earnings per share, for the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012:

	Year Ended October 31,				
	2013			2012	
Net income (loss)	\$	(3,782)	\$	4,509	
Weighted average common shares outstanding (Basic)		3,119,184		2,332,746	
Net income (loss) per share (Basic)	\$	(0.00)	\$	0.00	

The Company has no potentially dilutive securities, such as options or warrants, currently issued and outstanding.

Concentrations of Credit Risk

The Company's financial instruments that are exposed to concentrations of credit risk primarily consist of its cash and cash equivalents and related party payables it will likely incur in the near future. The Company places its cash and cash equivalents with financial institutions of high credit worthiness. At times, its cash and cash equivalents with a particular financial institution may exceed any applicable government insurance limits. The Company's management plans to assess the financial strength and credit worthiness of any parties to which it extends funds, and as such, it believes that any associated credit risk exposures are limited.

Financial Instruments

The Company's balance sheet includes certain financial instruments. The carrying amounts of current assets and current liabilities approximate their fair value because of the relatively short period of time between the origination of these instruments and their expected realization.

ASC 820, "*Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures*," defines fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on the measurement date. ASC 820 also establishes a fair value hierarchy that distinguishes between (1) market participant assumptions developed based on market data obtained from independent sources (observable inputs) and (2) an entity's own assumptions about market participant assumptions developed based on the best information available in the circumstances (unobservable inputs). The fair value hierarchy consists of three broad levels, which gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (Level 1) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (Level 3). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy are described below:

- · Level 1 Unadjusted quoted prices in active markets that are accessible at the measurement date for identical, unrestricted assets or liabilities
- Level 2 Inputs other than quoted prices included within Level 1 that are observable for the asset or liability, either directly or indirectly, including quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in markets that are not active; inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability (e.g., interest rates); and inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means.
- · Level 3 Inputs that are both significant to the fair value measurement and unobservable.

Fair value estimates discussed herein are based upon certain market assumptions and pertinent information available to management as of October 31, 2013. The respective carrying value of certain on-balance-sheet financial instruments approximated their fair values due to the short-term nature of these instruments.

Level 1

Level 1 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.

Level 2

Level 2 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets with insufficient volume or infrequent transactions (less active markets); or model-derived valuations in which significant inputs are observable or can be derived principally from, or corroborated by, observable market data.

Level 3

Level 3 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are unobservable inputs to the valuation methodology that are significant to the measurement of the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

The Company's financial instruments consist principally of cash, accounts receivable; related party notes payable; and, accounts payable and accrued liabilities.

Revenue Recognition

The Company recognizes revenue from the sale of services in accordance with ASC 605, "Revenue Recognition." The Company recognizes revenue only when all of the following criteria have been met:

- i) Persuasive evidence for an agreement exists;
- ii) Service has been provided;

- iii) The fee is fixed or determinable; and
- iv) Collection is reasonably assured.

Recent Accounting Pronouncements

Except for rules and interpretive releases of the SEC under authority of federal securities laws and a limited number of grandfathered standards, the FASB Accounting Standards CodificationTM ("ASC") is the sole source of authoritative GAAP literature recognized by the FASB and applicable to the Company. We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") accounting pronouncements and interpretations thereof that have effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company has carefully considered the new pronouncements that alter previous generally accepted accounting principles and does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact on the corporation's reported financial position or operations in the near term. The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review of our financial management and certain standards are under consideration.

NOTE 3 - GOING CONCERN AND LIQUIDITY CONSIDERATIONS

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern, which contemplates the realization of assets and the liquidation of liabilities in the normal course of business. As of October 31, 2013, the Company has a loss from operations of \$3,782 and negative cash flows from operations of \$14,495. The Company intends to fund operations through equity financing arrangements, which may be insufficient to fund its capital expenditures, working capital and other cash requirements for the year ending October 31, 2014.

The ability of the Company to fully commence its operations is dependent upon, among other things, obtaining additional financing to continue operations, and execution of its business plan. In response to these concerns, management intends to raise additional funds through public or private placement offerings and through loans from officers and directors.

These factors, among others, raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. The accompanying financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty. There can be no assurance that management's plan will be successful.

NOTE 4 - EQUIPMENT

The following table shows the Company's equipment detail as of October 31, 2013 and October 31, 2012:

	2013		2012
Tractor	\$ 19,231	\$	-
Trailer	 28,241		
Gross equipment at cost	47,472		-
Accumulated depreciation and amortization	 (7,912)		-
Net equipment	\$ 39,560	\$	-

Depreciation expense totaled \$10,872 and \$0 at October 31, 2013 and 2012, respectively.

NOTE 5 - NOTES RECEIVABLE

Cash was issued in exchange for promissory notes from unrelated contractors, for the specific purpose of purchasing truck and trailers to be used in operations of Load Guard Transportation.

	October 31, 2013		October 31, 2012	
On July 8, 2013, we issued a one-year, secured \$11,000 fixed rate Promissory Note (the "note") to an independent contractor, with an interest rate of 8%, which matures in July 2014. The note was issued for the financing of a tractor and trailer we sold for \$22,000. The note calls for weekly payments of \$228.46, until the balance and accrued interest is paid in full, and can be repaid before maturity in whole or part, without penalty.	\$	7,827	\$	-
On July 8, 2013, we issued a one-year, secured \$7,500 fixed rate Promissory Note (the "note") to an independent contractor, with an interest rate of 10%, which matures in July 2014. The note was issued for the financing of a trailer valued at \$7,500. The note calls for weekly payments of \$144.23, until the balance and accrued interest is paid in full, and can be repaid before maturity in whole or part, without penalty.		5,192	_	-
Total notes receivable	\$	13,019	\$	-
Less current portion of notes receivable		(13,019)		-
Long-term portion of notes receivable	\$		\$	-

During the year ended October 31, 2013 and 2012, the Company earned interest revenue of \$789 and \$0, respectively.

NOTE 6 - RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS

Note Receivable - Related Party

Note receivable, from a related party, at October 31, 2013 and, 2012 consisted of:

	October 31, 2013		October 31, 2012	
On March 31, 2011, we issued a three-year, secured \$15,000 fixed rate Promissory Note (the "note") to a shareholder, with an interest rate of 6%, which matures in March 2014. The note was originally issued for the financing of a trailer of a contractor, to be used for the benefit of the Company. The note calls for monthly payments of \$456.33, until the balance and accrued interest is paid in full, and can be repaid before maturity in whole or part, without penalty.	\$	-	\$	9,574
Less current portion of note receivable				5,038
Long-term portion of note receivable	\$	-	\$	4,536

During the year ended October 31, 2013 and 2012, the Company earned interest revenue of \$304 and \$638, respectively. During February 2013, the note was paid in full.

Notes Payable - Related Party

Notes payable, from related parties, at October 31, 2013 and 2012 consisted of:

	October	31, 2013	Octob	per 31, 2012
On March 13, 2013 an officer, director, and shareholder of the Company sold his tractor and trailer to the Company for a \$25,000 unsecured, non-interest bearing Promissory Note, due March 12, 2014.	\$	25,000	\$	_
On January 11, 2013, we issued an eighteen-month, \$32,000 fixed rate Promissory Note payable (the "note") to a Director, who is also an Officer and shareholder, with an interest rate of 8%, which matures in June 11, 2014. The note was issued for the financing of a tractor and trailer, to be used for the benefit of the Company. The note calls for monthly payments of \$1,829.49, until the balance and accrued interest is paid in full, and can be repaid before				
maturity in whole or part, without penalty.		22,238		-
Total notes payable	\$	47,238	\$	-
Less current portion of notes payable		(47,238)		-
Long-term portion of notes payable	\$	-	\$	-
25				
25				

During the year ended October 31, 2013, the Company recorded interest expense of \$2,038 and made \$11,800 in payments on the notes.

Other

The officers and directors of the Company may be involved in other business activities and may, in the future, become involved in other business opportunities that become available. He may face a conflict in selecting between the Company and other business interests. The Company has not formulated a policy for the resolution of such conflicts.

The Company does not own or lease property or lease office space. The office space used by the Company was arranged by the founder of the Company to use at no charge.

The Company does not have employment contracts with its two key employees, the controlling shareholders, who are officers and directors of the Company.

The controlling shareholders and management have pledged support to fund continuing operations through temporary loans to meet the Company's cash flow requirements; however there is no written commitment to this effect. The Company is dependent upon the continued support of these parties until such time that the Company receives adequate equity capital or other long-term financing.

The amounts and terms of the above transactions may not necessarily be indicative of the amounts and terms that would have been incurred had comparable transactions been entered into with independent third parties.

NOTE 7 - EQUITY

Preferred Stock

The Company has authorized 20,000,000 preferred shares with a par value of \$0.001 per share. The Board of Directors are authorized to divide the authorized shares of Preferred Stock into one or more series, each of which shall be so designated as to distinguish the shares thereof from the shares of all other series and classes. No rights or preferences have been adopted and there are no dividend or liquidation rights.

There were no preferred shares issued and outstanding as of October 31, 2013 and 2012.

Common Stock

The Company has authorized 100,000,000 common shares with a par value of \$0.001 per share. Each common share entitles the holder to one vote, in person or proxy, on any matter on which action of the stockholders of the corporation is sought. Holders have equal ratable rights to dividends from funds legally available and are entitled to share in assets available for distribution upon liquidation. Holders do not have preemptive, subscriptive, conversion or cumulative voting rights, and there are no redemption or sinking find provisions or rights. Holders of common stock have the right to approve any amendment of the Articles of Incorporation, elect directors, approve any plan of merger and approve a plan for the sale, lease or exchange of all of the Company's assets as proposed by the Board of Directors.



Since March 16, 2011 (Inception) to October 31, 2013, the Company has issued 3,623,500 common shares for \$86,700 in cash.

There were 3,623,500 and 2,527,500 common shares issued and outstanding at October 31, 2013 and 2012, respectively.

The Company has no stock option plan, warrants or other dilutive securities.

NOTE 8 - PROVISION FOR INCOME TAXES

The Company follows ASC 740, *Income Taxes*. ASC 740 requires the use of an asset and liability approach in accounting for income taxes. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are recorded based on the differences between the financial statement and tax basis of assets and liabilities and the tax rates in effect when these differences are expected to reverse. ASC 740 requires the reduction of deferred tax assets by a valuation allowance if, based on the weight of available evidence, it is more likely than not that some or all of the deferred tax assets will not be realized.

The provision for income taxes differs from the amounts which would be provided by applying the statutory federal income tax rate of 34% to the net income before provision for income taxes for the following reasons:

	00	ctober 31, 2013	October 31, 2012	
Income tax (benefit) expense at statutory rate	\$	(1,300) \$	1,623	
Valuation allowance		1,300	(1,377)	
Income tax expense per books	\$	- \$	246	

The net operating loss of \$3,323 begins expiring in 2031.

NOTE 9 - COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES

The Company follows ASC 450-20, Loss Contingencies, to report accounting for contingencies. Liabilities for loss contingencies arising from claims, assessments, litigation, fines and penalties and other sources are recorded when it is probable that a liability has been incurred and the amount of the assessment can be reasonably estimated. There were no commitments or contingencies as of October 31, 2013 and 2012.

Item 9. Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure

On June 14, 2013, (the "Dismissal Date"), we dismissed Drake Klein Messineo, CPAs, PA ("DKM") as our independent registered public accounting firm. Our Company's Board of Directors approved of the dismissal on June 14, 2013. The reports of DKM on the Company's financial statements for the years ended October 31, 2012 and 2011 did not contain an adverse opinion or disclaimer of opinion, and such reports were not qualified or modified as to uncertainty, audit scope, or accounting principle, except to indicate that there was substantial doubt as to our Company's ability to continue as a going concern.

On June 14, 2013 (the "Engagement Date"), our Company engaged Messineo & Co, CPAs LLC ("M&Co"), as our new independent registered public accounting firm. The engagement of M&Co was approved by our Company's Board of Directors on June 14, 2013. During the years ended October 31, 2012 and 2011, and through the Engagement Date, we did not consult with M&Co regarding (i) the application of accounting principles to a specified transaction, (ii) the type of audit opinion that might be rendered on the Company's financial statements by M&Co, in either case where written or oral advice provided by M&Co would be an important factor considered by the Company in reaching a decision as to any accounting, auditing or financial reporting issues or (iii) any other matter that was the subject of a disagreement between us and our former auditor or was a reportable event (as described in Items 304(a)(1)(v) or Item 304(a)(1)(v) of Regulation S-K, respectively).

Item 9A. Controls and Procedures

Evaluation of Disclosure Controls and Procedures

The Company maintains disclosure controls and procedures that are designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed in its Exchange Act reports is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the time periods specified in the SEC's rules and forms, and that such information is accumulated and communicated to the Company's management, including the Company's chief executive officer and chief financial officer, as appropriate, to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure. Management recognizes that any controls and procedures, no matter how well designed and operated, can provide only reasonable assurance of achieving their objectives and management necessarily applies its judgment in evaluating the cost-benefit relationship of possible controls and procedures.

Our chief executive officer and chief financial officer, after evaluating the effectiveness of the Company's "disclosure controls and procedures" (as defined in the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (Exchange Act) Rules 13a-15(e) or 15d-15(e)) as of the end of the period covered by this annual report, has concluded that our disclosure controls and procedures were not effective and that material weaknesses described below exists in our internal control over financial reporting based on his evaluation of these controls and procedures as required by paragraph (b) of Exchange Act Rules 13a-15 or 15d-15.

Management's Annual Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting

Our management is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial reporting. Internal control over financial reporting is a process designed by, or under the supervision of, the chief executive officer also acting as chief financial officer and effected by our Board of Directors, management and other personnel, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles.

Our evaluation of internal control over financial reporting includes using the COSO framework, an integrated framework for the evaluation of internal controls issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission, to identify the risks and control objectives related to the evaluation of our control environment.

Based on our evaluation under the frameworks described above, our management concluded that as of October 31, 2013, our internal controls over financial reporting were not effective and that a material weakness exists in our internal control over financial reporting. The material weakness consists of controls associated with segregation of duties. To address the material weakness we performed additional analyses and other post-closing procedures to ensure that our consolidated financial statements were prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America (U.S. GAAP). Notwithstanding this material weakness, management believes that the financial statements included in this Annual Report on Form 10-K fairly present, in all material respects, our financial condition, result of operations and cash flows for the periods presented.

This annual report does not include an attestation report of the Company's registered public accounting firm regarding internal control over financial reporting. Management's report was not subject to attestation requirements by the Company's registered public accounting firm pursuant to an exemption provided by the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act.

Changes in Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

There was no change in the Company's internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) during the quarter ended October 31, 2013 that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the Company's internal control over financial reporting.

Item 9B. Other Information

None.

PART III

Item 10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance

All directors of our company hold office until the next annual meeting of the security holders or until their successors have been elected and qualified. The officers of our company are appointed by the Board of Directors and hold office until their death, resignation or removal from office. The directors and executive officers, their ages, positions held, and duration as such, are as follows:

Name	Position Held with the Company	Age	Date First Elected or Appointed
Yosbani Mendez	President, Chief Executive Officer (CEO), Chief Financial Officer (CFO), Treasurer and Director	42	March 16, 2011
Francisco Mendez	Secretary and Director	45	March 16, 2011



Business Experience

The following is a brief account of the education and business experience during at least the past five years of each director, executive officer and key employee of our company, indicating the person's principal occupation during that period, and the name and principal business of the organization in which such occupation and employment were carried out.

Yosbani Mendez - President, Chief Executive Officer, Secretary, Treasurer and Director

Yosbani Mendez has held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and of president, CEO, CFO, treasurer, since March 18, 2011.

Mr. Mendez graduated with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Physical Education in 1995, from the Instituto Superior de Educacion Fisica Manuel Fajardo, in Pinar del Rio, Cuba. Mr. Mendez had his Bachelor of Science Degree validated from the University of Central Florida in 1998. From 2000 until present, Mr. Mendez has been working for the city of Miami Beach, in their Ocean Rescue Division. His responsibility is as a Lifeguard on Miami Beach. Since March 2011, Mr. Mendez serves as President, CFO, Treasurer and Director, of our wholly-owned subsidiary, LGT, Inc. From 2008 to present he is the President of Load Guard, Inc. a private Florida company that ceased trucking operations in October 2012. Load Guard, Inc. was founded with his brother Francisco Mendez. From June 2006 to March 2010, he was Secretary and Director of El Palenque Vivero, Inc., a company that was quoted on the OTCBB. El Palenque Vivero, Inc., was a development stage company that intended to operate a plant nursery in Cuernavaca, Mexico. The Company believes based upon Mr. Mendez' experience running a trucking operation similar to the Company's, and because he has previously served as an officer and director of a public company, he is qualified to serve as an officer and director.

Francisco Mendez – Secretary and Director

Francisco Mendez has held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and secretary since March 18, 2011.

Mr. Mendez graduated in 1998 as a Physical Education technician in Havana, Cuba. Mr. Mendez obtained his Commercial Drivers License (CDL) in 2003. He worked for different interstate companies in Florida from January to March 2008, when he worked as an owner operator for L&M an intrastate carrier company located in Miami, FL. Since March 2011, Mr. Mendez serves as Secretary and Director, of our wholly-owned subsidiary, LGT, Inc. March 2008 he incorporated Load Guard, Inc. a company incorporated in the state of Florida. Load Guard, Inc. operated as a trucking Company until it ceased operations in October 2012. He served as the company's Vice President and was a driver until December 2011. During 2012, in addition to his work with Load Guard Logistics, Mr. Mendez worked as a pool cleaning employee for Vegas Pool service, Inc. a Private company located in Miami, FL. Mr. Mendez is now devoting all his time to Load Guard Logistics, Inc. The Company chose Mr. Mendez as a director of the Company in order to benefit from his experience as a commercial driver, truck maintenance experience, and with managing companies operating in the intrastate trucking business.

Employment Agreements

For the year ended October 31 2013, we had no formal employment agreements with any of our employees, directors or officers.



Family Relationships

Messrs. Mendez are brothers.

Involvement in Certain Legal Proceedings

None of our directors, executive officers, promoters or control persons has been involved in any of the following events during the past five years:

- 1. A petition under the Federal bankruptcy laws or any state insolvency law was filed by or against, or a receiver, fiscal agent or similar officer was appointed by a court for the business or property of such person, or any partnership in which he was a general partner at or within two years before the time of such filing, or any corporation or business association of which he was an executive officer at or within two years before the time of such filing;
- 2. Such person was convicted in a criminal proceeding or is a named subject of a pending criminal proceeding (excluding traffic violations and other minor offenses);
- 3. Such person was the subject of any order, judgment, or decree, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, of any court of competent jurisdiction, permanently or temporarily enjoining him from, or otherwise limiting, the following activities:
 - i. Acting as a futures commission merchant, introducing broker, commodity trading advisor, commodity pool operator, floor broker, leverage transaction merchant, any other person regulated by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission, or an associated person of any of the foregoing, or as an investment adviser, underwriter, broker or dealer in securities, or as an affiliated person, director or employee of any investment company, bank, savings and loan association or insurance company, or engaging in or continuing any conduct or practice in connection with such activity
 - ii. Engaging in any type of business practice; or
 - iii. Engaging in any activity in connection with the purchase or sale of any security or commodity or in connection with any violation of Federal or State securities laws or Federal commodities laws;
- 4. Such person was the subject of any order, judgment or decree, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, of any Federal or State authority barring, suspending or otherwise limiting for more than 60 days the right of such person to engage in any activity described in paragraph (f)(3)(i) of this section, or to be associated with persons engaged in any such activity;
- 5. Such person was found by a court of competent jurisdiction in a civil action or by the Commission to have violated any Federal or State securities law, and the judgment in such civil action or finding by the Commission has not been subsequently reversed, suspended, or vacated;
- 6. Such person was found by a court of competent jurisdiction in a civil action or by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission to have violated any Federal commodities law, and the judgment in such civil action or finding by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission has not been subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated;
 - 31

- 7. Such person was the subject of, or a party to, any Federal or State judicial or administrative order, judgment, decree, or finding, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, relating to an alleged violation of:
 - i. Any Federal or State securities or commodities law or regulation; or
 - ii. Any law or regulation respecting financial institutions or insurance companies including, but not limited to, a temporary or permanent injunction, order of disgorgement or restitution, civil money penalty or temporary or permanent cease-and-desist order, or removal or prohibition order; or
 - iii. Any law or regulation prohibiting mail or wire fraud or fraud in connection with any business entity; or
- 8. Such person was the subject of, or a party to, any sanction or order, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, of any self-regulatory organization (as defined in Section 3(a)(26) of the Exchange Act (15 U.S.C. 78c(a)(26))), any registered entity (as defined in Section 1(a)(29) of the Commodity Exchange Act (7 U.S.C. 1(a)(29))), or any equivalent exchange, association, entity or organization that has disciplinary authority over its members or persons associated with a member.

Compliance with Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act

Our company's common stock is not registered pursuant to Section 12 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"). Accordingly, officers, directors and principal shareholders are not subject to the beneficial ownership reporting requirements of Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act.

Code of Ethics

We have adopted a Code of Business Conduct and Ethics that applies to, among other persons, members of our Board of Directors, our company's officers including our president, chief executive officer and chief financial officer, employees, consultants and advisors. As adopted, our Code of Business Conduct and Ethics sets forth written standards that are designed to deter wrongdoing and to promote:

- 1. honest and ethical conduct, including the ethical handling of actual or apparent conflicts of interest between personal and professional relationships;
- 2. full, fair, accurate, timely, and understandable disclosure in reports and documents that we file with, or submit to, the Securities and Exchange Commission and in other public communications made by us;
- 3. compliance with applicable governmental laws, rules and regulations;
- 4. the prompt internal reporting of violations of the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics to an appropriate person or persons identified in the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics; and
- 5. accountability for adherence to the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics.

Our Code of Business Conduct and Ethics requires, among other things, that all of our company's senior officers commit to timely, accurate and consistent disclosure of information; that they maintain confidential information; and that they act with honesty and integrity.



In addition, our Code of Business Conduct and Ethics emphasizes that all employees, and particularly senior officers, have a responsibility for maintaining financial integrity within our company, consistent with generally accepted accounting principles, and federal and state securities laws. Any senior officer, who becomes aware of any incidents involving financial or accounting manipulation or other irregularities, whether by witnessing the incident or being told of it, must report it to our company. Any failure to report such inappropriate or irregular conduct of others is to be treated as a severe disciplinary matter. It is against our company policy to retaliate against any individual who reports in good faith the violation or potential violation of our company's Code of Business Conduct and Ethics by another.

Our Code of Business Conduct and Ethics is attached hereto as Exhibit 14. We will provide a copy of the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics to any person without charge, upon request. Requests can be sent to: Load Guard Logistics, Inc., 6317 SW 16th St., Miami, FL 33155.

Board and Committee Meetings

Our Board of Directors currently consists of Messrs. Yosbani and Francisco Mendez. The Board held no formal meetings during the year ended October 31, 2013. As our company develops a more comprehensive Board of Directors, all proceedings will be conducted by resolutions consented to in writing by all the directors and filed with the minutes of the proceedings of the directors. Such resolutions consented to in writing by the directors entitled to vote on that resolution at a meeting of the directors are, according to the Nevada General Corporate Law and our Bylaws, as valid and effective as if they had been passed at a meeting of the directors duly called and held.

Nomination Process

As of October 31, 2013, we did not effect any material changes to the procedures by which our shareholders may recommend nominees to our Board of Directors. Our Board of Directors does not have a policy with regards to the consideration of any director candidates recommended by our shareholders. Our Board of Directors has determined that it is in the best position to evaluate our company's requirements as well as the qualifications of each candidate when the board considers a nominee for a position on our Board of Directors. If shareholders wish to recommend candidates directly to our board, they may do so by sending communications to the president of our company at the address on the cover of this annual report.

Audit Committee and Audit Committee Financial Expert

Our Board of Directors has determined that it does not have a member of the audit committee that qualifies as an "audit committee financial expert" as defined in Item 407(d)(5)(ii) of Regulation S-K, and is "independent" as the term is used in Item 7(d)(3)(iv) of Schedule 14A under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. We believe that members of our Board of Directors are capable of analyzing and evaluating our financial statements and understanding internal controls and procedures for financial reporting. We believe that retaining an independent director who would qualify as an "audit committee financial expert" would be overly costly and burdensome and is not warranted in our circumstances given the early stages of our development and the fact that we have not generated any material revenues to date. In addition, we currently do not have nominating, compensation or audit committees or committees performing similar functions nor do we have a written nominating, compensation or audit committee charter. Our directors do not believe that it is necessary to have such committees because they believe the functions of such committees can be adequately performed by the members of our Board of Directors.

Item 11. Executive Compensation

The particulars of the compensation paid to the following persons:

- (a) our principal executive officer;
- (b) each of our two most highly compensated executive officers who were serving as executive officers at the end of the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012; and
- (c) up to two additional individuals for whom disclosure would have been provided under (b) but for the fact that the individual was not serving as our executive officer at the end of the years ended October 31, 2013 and 2012,

who we will collectively refer to as the named executive officers of our company, are set out in the following summary compensation table, except that no disclosure is provided for any named executive officer, other than the principal executive officers, whose total compensation did not exceed \$100,000 for the respective fiscal year.

SUMMARY COMPENSATION TABLE									
Name and Principal Position	Year	Salary (\$)	Bonus (\$)	Stock Awards (\$)	Option Awards (\$)	Non-Equity Incentive Plan Compensation (\$)	Change in Pension Value and Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Earnings (\$)	All Other Compensation (\$)	Total (\$)
Yosbani Mendez ⁽¹⁾ President, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Director	2013 2012	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil
Francisco Mendez ⁽²⁾ Secretary and Director	2013 2012	32,736 Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	Nil Nil	32,736 Nil

(1) Mr. Yosbani Mendez has held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and of president, CEO, CFO, treasurer, since March 18, 2011.

(2) Mr. Francisco Mendez held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and of secretary since March 18, 2011.

Narrative Disclosure to Summary Compensation Table

Other than set out below there are no arrangements or plans in which we provide pension, retirement or similar benefits for directors or executive officers. Our directors and executive officers may receive share options at the discretion of our Board of Directors in the future. We do not have any material bonus or profit sharing plans pursuant to which cash or non-cash compensation is or may be paid to our directors or executive officers, except that share options may be granted at the discretion of our Board of Directors.

While there are no written employment agreements with our officers and directors, the Company has verbally agreed to pay Mr. Francisco Mendez a weekly salary of \$550 for his services as operations manager and as corporate secretary, effective November, 2012. Mr. Francisco Mendez will also be paid a fee for any loads he delivers as an alternate driver for the Company. No fees were paid to Mr. Mendez during the year ended October 31, 2012.

At this time, Mr. Yosbani Mendez is volunteering his time and is not receiving compensation.

Stock Option Plan

Currently, we do not have a stock option plan in favor of any director, officer, consultant or employee of our company.

Grants of Plan-Based Awards

There were no grants of plan-based awards during the year ended October 31, 2013.

Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year End

There were no outstanding equity awards at the year ended October 31, 2013.

Option Exercises and Stock Vested

During our fiscal year ended October 31, 2013, there were no options exercised by our named officers.

Compensation of Directors

We do not have any agreements for compensating our directors for their services in their capacity as directors. We have determined that none of our directors are independent directors, as that term is used in Item 7(d)(3)(iv)(B) of Schedule 14A under the *Securities Exchange Act of 1934*, as amended, and as defined by Rule 4200(a)(15) of the NASDAQ Marketplace Rules.

Pension, Retirement or Similar Benefit Plans

There are no arrangements or plans in which we provide pension, retirement or similar benefits for directors or executive officers. We have no material bonus or profit sharing plans pursuant to which cash or non-cash compensation is or may be paid to our directors or executive officers, except that stock options may be granted at the discretion of the Board of Directors or a committee thereof.

Indebtedness of Directors, Senior Officers, Executive Officers and Other Management

None of our directors or executive officers or any associate or affiliate of our company during the last two fiscal years, is or has been indebted to our company by way of guarantee, support agreement, letter of credit or other similar agreement or understanding currently outstanding.

Compensation Committee

We currently do not have a compensation committee of the Board of Directors. The Board of Directors as a whole determines executive compensation.

Item 12. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters

The following table sets forth, as of January 1, 2014, certain information with respect to the beneficial ownership of our common shares by each shareholder known by us to be the beneficial owner of more than 5% of our common shares, as well as by each of our current directors and executive officers as a group. Each person has sole voting and investment power with respect to the shares of common stock, except as otherwise indicated. Beneficial ownership consists of a direct interest in the shares of common stock, except as otherwise indicated.



Name and Address of Beneficial Owner	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership	Percentage of Class ⁽¹⁾
Yosbani Mendez ⁽²⁾ 6317 SW 16 th Street Miami, FL 33155	1,802,500 Common shares Direct ownership	49.7%
Francisco Mendez ⁽³⁾ 6317 SW 16 th Street Miami, FL 33155	500,000 common shares Direct ownership	13.8%
Directors and Executive Officers as a Group ⁽¹⁾	2,302,500 common shares	63.5% common shares

- (1) Under Rule 13d-3, a beneficial owner of a security includes any person who, directly or indirectly, through any contract, arrangement, understanding, relationship, or otherwise has or shares: (i) voting power, which includes the power to vote, or to direct the voting of shares; and (ii) investment power, which includes the power to dispose or direct the disposition of shares. Certain shares may be deemed to be beneficially owned by more than one person (if, for example, persons share the power to vote or the power to dispose of the shares). In addition, shares are deemed to be beneficially owned by a person if the person has the right to acquire the shares (for example, upon exercise of an option) within 60 days of the date as of which the information is provided. In computing the percentage ownership of any person, the amount of shares outstanding is deemed to include the amount of shares of shares of any person of these acquisition rights. As a result, the percentage of outstanding shares of any person as shown in this table does not necessarily reflect the person's actual ownership or voting power with respect to the number of shares of common stock actually outstanding on January 1, 2014. As of January 1, 2014, there were 3,623,500 shares of our company's common stock issued and outstanding.
- (2) Mr. Yosbani Mendez has held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and of president, CEO, CFO, treasurer, since March 18, 2011.
- (3) Mr. Francisco Mendez held the positions of Director since March 16, 2011 and secretary, since March 18, 2011.

Changes in Control

We are unaware of any contract or other arrangement or provisions of our Articles or Bylaws the operation of which may at a subsequent date result in a change of control of our company. There are not any provisions in our Articles or Bylaws, the operation of which would delay, defer, or prevent a change in control of our company.

Item 13. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence

Transactions with related persons

There have been no transactions since the beginning of our last fiscal year, or any currently proposed transaction, in which the Company was or is to be a participant and the amount involved exceeds \$120,000, and in which any related person had or will have a director or indirect material interest.

Corporate Governance

Messrs. Mendez, our only directors, are not independent directors as they also serve as our executive officers.
Item 14. Principal Accounting Fees and Services

The aggregate fees billed for the most recently completed fiscal year ended October 31, 2013 and 2012, for professional services rendered by the principal accountant for the audit of our annual financial statements and review of the financial statements included in our quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and services that are normally provided by the accountant in connection with statutory and regulatory filings or engagements for these fiscal periods were as follows:

	Year Ended October 31, 2013	Year Ended October 31, 2012
Audit Fees ⁽¹⁾	\$12,500	\$5,000
Audit Related Fees ⁽²⁾	\$0	\$0
Tax Fees ⁽³⁾	\$700	\$0
All Other Fees ⁽⁴⁾	\$350	\$0
Total	\$13,550	\$5,000

(1) Audit fees consist of fees incurred for professional services rendered for the audit of our financial statements, for reviews of our interim financial statements included in our quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and for services that are normally provided in connection with statutory or regulatory filings or engagements.

(2) Audit-related fees consist of fees billed for professional services that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit or review of our financial statements, but are not reported under "Audit fees."

- (3) Tax fees consist of fees billed for professional services relating to tax compliance, tax planning, and tax advice.
- (4) All other fees consist of fees billed for all other services.

Our Board of Directors pre-approves all services provided by our independent auditors. All of the above services and fees were reviewed and approved by the Board of Directors either before or after the respective services were rendered.

Our Board of Directors has considered the nature and amount of fees billed by our independent auditors and believes that the provision of services for activities unrelated to the audit is compatible with maintaining our independent auditors' independence.

PART IV

Item 15. Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules

(a) Financial Statements

(1)Financial statements for our company are listed in the index under Item 8 of this document

(2)All financial statement schedules are omitted because they are not applicable, not material or the required information is shown in the financial statements or notes thereto.

(b)Exhibits

Exhibit Number	Description of Exhibit	
(14)	Code of Ethics	
14.1*	Code of Ethics	
(21)	Subsidiaries of the Company	
21.1*	Subsidiary of the Company	
(31)	Rule 13a-14(a) / 15d-14(a) Certifications	
31.1*	Certification pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 of the Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer.	
(32)	Section 1350 Certifications	
32.1*	Certification pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 of the Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer.	
101	Interactive Data File	
101**	Interactive Data File (Form 10-K for the year ended October 31, 2013 furnished in XBRL).	
101.INS	XBRL Instance Document	
101.SCH	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Schema Document	
101.CAL	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Calculation Linkbase Document	
101.DEF	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Definition Linkbase Document	
101.LAB	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Label Linkbase Document	
101.PRE	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Presentation Linkbase Document	

* Filed herewith.

** Furnished herewith. Pursuant to Rule 406T of Regulation S-T, the Interactive Data Files on Exhibit 101 hereto are deemed not filed or part of a registration statement or prospectus for purposes of Sections 11 or 12 of the Securities Act of 1933, are deemed not filed for purposes of Section 18 of the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, and otherwise are not subject to liability under these sections.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereto duly authorized.

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC.

(Registrant)

Dated: January 27, 2014

/s/ Yosbani Mendez Yosbani Mendez President, Chief Executive Officer, Treasurer, and Director (Principal Executive and Financial Officer)

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, this report has been signed below by the following persons on behalf of the registrant and in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Dated: January 27, 2014

/s/ Yosbani Mendez

Yosbani Mendez President, Chief Executive Officer, Treasurer and Director (Principal Executive, Financial, and Accounting Officer)

Date: January 27, 2014

/s/ Francisco Mendez

Francisco Mendez Secretary and Director Exhibit 14.1

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. CODE OF ETHICS

TOPICS

1.	Statement of Policy
2.	Implementation and Enforcement
3.	Relations with Competitors and Other Third Parties
4.	Insider Trading, Securities Compliance and Public Statements
5.	Financial Reporting
6.	Human Resources
7.	Environmental, Health and Safety
8.	Conflicts of Interest
9.	International Trade
10.	Government Relations
11.	Contractors, Consultants, and Temporary Workers
12.	Conclusion

1. STATEMENT OF POLICY

The Company has adopted eight Corporate Values (Focus, Respect, Excellence, Accountability, Teamwork, Integrity, Very Open Communications and Enjoying Our Work) to provide a framework for all employees in conducting ourselves in our jobs. These policies are not intended to substitute for those Values, but will serve as guidelines in helping you to conduct the Company's business in accordance with our Values. Compliance requires meeting the spirit, as well as the literal meaning, of the law, the policies and the Values. It is expected that you will use common sense, good judgment, high ethical standards and integrity in all your business dealings.

If you encounter a situation you are not able to resolve by reference to these policies, ask for help. Contact Yosbani Mendez, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, who has been identified as responsible for overseeing compliance with these policies.

Violations of the law or the Company's policies will subject employees to disciplinary action, up to and including termination of employment. In addition, individuals involved may subject themselves and the Company to severe penalties including fines and possible imprisonment. Compliance with the law and high ethical standards in the conduct of Company business should be a top priority for each employee, officer and director.

2. IMPLEMENTATION AND ENFORCEMENT.

Yosbani Mendez, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, has been appointed as Compliance Officer of the Company, responsible for overseeing compliance with, and enforcement of, all Company policies.

Employees are expected to be familiar with these policies as they apply to their duties. They should consult with their managers if they need assistance in understanding or interpreting these policies. Each employee is required to follow these policies and to comply with their terms. A refusal by any employee to agree to be bound by these policies shall be grounds for discipline up to and including dismissal.

Any employee who, in good faith, has reason to believe a Company operation or activity is in violation of the law or of these policies must call the matter to the attention of Yosbani Mendez our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer. All reports will be reviewed and investigated and as necessary under the circumstances, and the reporting employee should provide sufficient information to enable a complete investigation to be undertaken.

Any employee who makes an allegation in good faith reasonably believing that a person has violated these policies or the law, will be protected against retaliation.

3. RELATIONS WITH COMPETITORS AND OTHER THIRD PARTIES.

The Company's policy is to comply fully with competition and antitrust laws throughout the world. These laws generally prohibit companies from using illegal means to maintain, obtain or attempt to obtain a monopoly in a market. They also prohibit companies from engaging in unfair trade practices. "Unfair trade practices" include fixing prices, dividing markets, agreeing with competitors not to compete, or agreeing to boycott certain customers. It is advised that you consult with the Chairman and Chief Executive Officer before attending a meeting with a party who may be viewed as a competitor.

4. INSIDER TRADING, SECURITIES COMPLIANCE AND PUBLIC STATEMENTS.

Securities laws prohibit anyone who is in possession of material, non-public information ("Insider Information") about a company from purchasing or selling stock of that company, or communicating the information to others. Information is considered "material" if a reasonable investor would consider it to be important in making a decision to buy or sell that stock. Some examples include financial results and projections, new products, acquisitions, major new contracts or alliances prior to the time that they are publicly announced. Employees who become aware of such Inside Information about the Company must refrain from trading in the shares of the Company until the Inside Information is publicly announced.

Employees must also refrain from disclosing that information to persons who do not have a need to know, whether they are inside the Company or outside, such as spouses, relatives or friends.

The Company makes regular formal disclosures of its financial performance and results of operations to the investment community. We also regularly issue press releases. Other than those public statements, which go through official Company channels, employees are prohibited from communicating outside the Company about the Company's business, financial performance or future prospects. Such communications include questions from securities analysts, reporters or other news media, but also include seemingly innocent discussions with family, friends, neighbors or acquaintances.

5. FINANCIAL REPORTING.

The Company is required to maintain a variety of records for purposes of reporting to the government. The Company requires all employees to maintain full compliance with applicable laws and regulations requiring that its books of account and records be accurately maintained. Specifics of these requirements are available from Yosbani Mendez.

6. HUMAN RESOURCES.

The Company is committed to providing a work environment that is free from unlawful harassment and discrimination, and respects the dignity of its employees. The Company has policies covering various aspects of its relationship with its employees, as well as employees' relationships with each other. For more detailed information, you should consult Yosbani Mendez. Each employee is expected to be familiar with these policies and to abide by them.

7. ENVIRONMENTAL, HEALTH AND SAFETY.

The Company is committed to protecting the health and safety of our employees, as well as the environment in general. The Company expects employees to obey all laws and regulations designed to protect the environment, and the health and safety of our employees, and to obtain and fully observe all permits necessary to do business.

At the very least, all employees should be familiar with and comply with safety regulations applicable to their work areas. The Company will make, to the extent possible, reasonable accommodations for the known physical or mental limitations of our employees. Employees who require an accommodation should contact Yosbani Mendez. The Company will then engage in an interactive process to determine what reasonable accommodations may exist.

8. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST.

Each employee is expected to avoid any activity, investment or association that interferes with the independent exercise of his or her judgment in the Company's best interests ("Conflicts of Interest"). Conflicts of Interest can arise in many situations. They occur most often in cases where the employee or the employee's family obtains some personal benefit at the expense of the Company's best interests.

No employee, or any member of employee's immediate family, shall accept money, gifts of other than nominal value, unusual entertainment, loans, or any other preferential treatment from any customer or supplier of the Company where any obligation may be incurred or implied on the giver or the receiver or where the intent is to prejudice the recipient in favor of the provider. Likewise, no employee shall give money, gifts of other than nominal value, unusual entertainment or preferential treatment to any customer or supplier of the Company, or any employee or family members thereof, where any obligation might be incurred or implied, or where the intent is to prejudice the recipient in favor of the Company. No such persons shall solicit or accept kickbacks, whether in the form of money, goods, services or otherwise, as a means of influencing or rewarding any decision or action taken by a foreign or domestic vendor, customer, business partner, government employee or other person whose position may affect the Company's business.

No employee shall use Company property, services, equipment or business for personal gain or benefit.

Employees may not: (1) act on behalf of, or own a substantial interest in, any company or firm that does business, or competes, with the Company; (2) conduct business on behalf of the Company with any company or firm in which the employee or a family member has a substantial interest or affiliation. Exceptions require advance written approval.

Employees should not create the appearance that they are personally benefitting in any outside endeavor as a result of their employment by the Company, or that the Company is benefitting by reason of their outside interests. Any employee who is not sure whether a proposed action would present a conflict of interest or appear unethical should consult with Yosbani Mendez.

9. INTERNATIONAL TRADE.

The Company must comply with a variety of laws around the world regarding its activities. In some cases, the law prohibits the disclosure of information, whether the disclosure occurs within the U.S. or elsewhere, and whether or not the disclosure is in writing.

Payments or gifts to non-U.S. government officials are prohibited by law and by Company policy. The Foreign Corrupt Practices Act precludes payments to non-U.S. government officials for the purpose of obtaining or retaining business, even if the payment is customary in that country. This law applies anywhere in the world to U.S. citizens, nationals, residents, businesses or employees of U.S. businesses. Because Load Guard Logistics, Inc. is a U.S. company, this law applies to the Company and all of its subsidiaries. Any questions on this policy should be directed to Yosbani Mendez.

10. GOVERNMENT RELATIONS.

The Company is prohibited by law from making any contributions or expenditures in connection with any U.S. national election. This includes virtually any activity that furnishes something of value to an election campaign for a federal office. Use of the Company's name in supporting any political position or ballot measure, or in seeking the assistance of any elected representative, requires the specific approval of the Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of the Company. Political contributions or expenditures are not to be made out of Company funds in any foreign country, even if permitted by local law, without the consent of the Company's Chairman and Chief Executive Officer.

U.S. law also prohibits giving, offering, or promising anything of value to any public official in the U.S. or any foreign country to influence any official act, or to cause an official to commit or omit any act in violation of his or her lawful duty. Company employees are expected to comply with these laws.

11. VENDORS, CONTRACTORS, CONSULTANTS AND TEMPORARY WORKERS.

Vendors, contractors, consultants or temporary workers who are acting on the Company's behalf, or on Company property, are expected to follow the law, Company policies and honor Company Values. Violations will subject the person or firm to sanctions up to and including loss of the contract, contracting or consulting agreement, or discharge from temporary assignment.

12. CONCLUSION.

This Code of Ethics is not intended to cover every possible situation in which you may find yourself. It is meant to give you the boundaries within which the Company expects you to conduct yourself while representing Load Guard Logistics, Inc. You may find yourself in a situation where there is no clear guidance given by this Code of Ethics. If that occurs, return to the foundations stated earlier: common sense, good judgment, high ethical standards and integrity. And refer to the Company's Values. In addition, there are many resources upon which you may rely: your management chain, Human Resources, Legal or other Load Guard Logistics, Inc. departments, and the CEO. Together we can continue to make Load Guard Logistics, Inc. a company that sets a standard for an internet marketing business.

Employee

LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC. VALUES

FOCUS We exist only because we are involved in the advertising of honest and reliable tradespeople.

RESPECT We value all people, treating them with dignity at all times.

EXCELLENCE We strive for "Best in Class" in everything we do.

ACCOUNTABILITY We do what we say we will do and expect the same from others.

TEAMWORK We believe that cooperative action produces superior results.

INTEGRITY We are honest with ourselves, each other, our customers, our partners and our shareholders

VERY OPEN COMMUNICATION We share information, ask for feedback, acknowledge good work, and encourage diverse ideas.

ENJOYING OUR WORK We work hard, are rewarded for it, and maintain a good sense of perspective, humor and enthusiasm.

Reportable Violations - Anonymous Reporting Program

Accounting Error Accounting Omissions Accounting Misrepresentations Auditing Matters Compliance/Regulation Violations Corporate Scandal Domestic Violence Discrimination Embezzlement **Environmental Damage** Ethics Violation Fraud Harassment Industrial Accidents Misconduct Mistreatment Poor Customer Service Poor Housekeeping Sabotage Securities Violation Sexual Harassment Substance Abuse Theft Threat of Violence Unfair Labor Practice Unsafe Working Conditions Vandalism Waste Waste of Time and Resources Workplace Violence

SUBSIDIARIES OF LOAD GUARD LOGISTICS, INC.

NAME

LGT, Inc.

STATE OF FORMATION

Florida

CERTIFICATIONS

I, Yosbani Mendez, certify that:

- 1. I have reviewed this annual report on Form 10-K of Load Guard Logistics, Inc.;
- 2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;
- 3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report;
- 4. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:
 - (a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
 - (b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
 - (c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
 - (d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and
- 5. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):
 - (a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize, and report financial information; and
 - (b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Date: January 27, 2014

By: /s/ Yosbani Mendez

Yosbani Mendez Chief Executive Officer Chief Financial Officer

CERTIFICATION OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER AND CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER PURSUANT TO 18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350, AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 906 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

In connection with the Annual Report of Load Guard Logistics, Inc. (the "Company"), on Form 10-K for the year ended October 31, 2013 as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Report"), the undersigned hereby certifies, pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 (18 U.S.C. Section 135)), that to my knowledge:

- (1) The Report fully complies with the requirements of Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
- (2) The information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and result of operations of the Company

Date: January 27, 2014

By: /s/ Yosbani Mendez

Yosbani Mendez Chief Executive Officer Chief Financial Officer

A signed original of this written statement required by Section 906 has been provided to Load Guard Logistics, Inc. and will be retained by Load Guard Logistics, Inc. and furnished to the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.